'ffice of the Secretary-Treasurer



Founded in 1905 for the Advancement of Classical Scholarship, Teaching, and Appreciation

CAMWS AUTUMN UPDATE

CAMWS National Office: Hours and Information... We welcome Ms. JaNae Tedrow as the new administrative assistant for CAMWS. Either Ms. Tedrow or Prof. Hall will usually be available at the CAMWS office on Monday, Wednesday, from 9 a.m. to 12 noon MST (11:00 a.m. to 2 p.m. EST), and on Tuesday, Thursday from 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. MST (3 p.m. to 7 p.m. EST), and on Friday from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. MST (11 a.m. to 3 p.m. EST). Address and telephone number remain the same (as indicated on this letterhead). We will be wired into BYU's BITNET electronic mail system later this Fall and so will be accessible in this fashion to those who prefer electronic communication. (Further information will be provided in the November issue of the CAMWS newsletter.) If we are momentarily out of the office, please leave a recorded message on our phone mail.

Important Enclosures... Included in this mailing are several important items to which the members should direct their attention. President Joy King has included a second call for papers for the upcoming Austin convention and a convention information letter. Please note that Saturday sessions will now be extended until 3:00 p.m. in order to allow for additional pedagogically oriented panels scheduled at a time when CAMWS secondary teacher members may better attend. Also we are pleased to announce conjoint Vergilian Society sessions from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Saturday, as well as the Vergilian Subscription Banquet commemorating the 80th anniversary of the society's Cumae villa, scheduled for Saturday evening. All CAMWS members are invited to attend. Bob Wilhelm has provided an enclosure with information on these Vergilian activities.

Information and entry form for the 1992 CAMWS College Awards has been provided by committee chair Helena Dettmer, and application information for CAMWS Travel Awards and Grants, and Education and Training Awards is included along with the addresses of respective committee chairs Katy Thomas and Marty Abbott. Michelle Wilhelm has included an announcement about this year's Good Teaching Award. Please consider nominating some of the many outstanding secondary teachers in our CAMWS area, so that their good efforts can be duly recognized.

CAMWS Newsletter... Congratulations to Past President and Newsletter Editor Ken Kitchell for an excellent job with the new expanded CAMWS Newsletter mailed to members in August. Its nice to be kept up to date on what is happening and what is upcoming in CAMWS. The next issue of the newsletter will be mailed in late November.

The Classical Journal... Many thanks to W.W. de Grummond of FSU for his long service as CJ Editor. The innumerable hours of work by Bill and his staff are much appreciated. New CJ Editor John Miller has sent the first issue of volume 87 to the printer. Expect to find it in your mail in late October. The new technology now incorporated in producing CJ should save the Association money while still providing a first-rate product. Show your next copy of CJ to a colleague and encourage them to subscribe.